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Dear Exceptional Children Directors, 

We are writing to inform you about a project in which we would like you to consider your district’s participation. The project primarily involves observing and measuring the teaching activities of teachers of students with significant disabilities. We are submitting an application for funding to the Institute of Education Sciences, National Center for Special Education Research (IES/NCSER), U.S. Department of Education.   
 
The four-year project titled Development of an Evaluation System for Teachers of Students with Significant Disabilities (TRAIT-SD), if funded, will begin August, 2023. The purpose of the project is to establish the validity and reliability of the TRAIT-SD as an observation instrument for teachers of students with significant disabilities (moderate/severe intellectual disability, multiple disabilities, or Autism Spectrum Disorders co-occurring with an intellectual disability). We believe this project is important because many teacher evaluation systems that are currently used with these teachers do not capture the use of effective practices for teaching students with significant disabilities, and we believe it is necessary to have a valid and reliable instrument that can be used for both formative and summative assessments.  
 
We are asking that each participating school district recruit between 25 and 50 special education teachers who teach students with significant disabilities to be observed using the TRAIT-SD. We will also ask districts to identify individuals to use the TRAIT-SD so they can be taught and certified to use it. As part of the project, we will conduct surveys of teachers and administrators to assess their satisfaction with the system, and will compare the new system with the currently used system in your district and other measures such as self-reports and parent surveys. Assuming we are funded, participating districts will be provided funds to assist with administrative aspects of the project, and stipends will be paid to teachers or other personnel for their time to participate in project activities. Also, after personnel have been trained, participating districts will have use of the instrument throughout the study and for three additional years. Share this information with any schools districts who may be interested.
 
We are inviting school and district administrators (or their representatives) who may be interested in collaborating on the project to preview the TRAIT-SD and to attend a webinar on August 9th from 1:00 to 3:00 pm. Interested individuals should email kcooper@email.wcu.edu and please join at https://wcu.zoom.us/j/3754116427. 
Thank you for your consideration.  
Karena Cooper-Duffy,                             David Westling,
Professor of Special Education                Professor Emeritus
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